FRIENDS OF HEBDEN BRIDGE STATION

Minutes of the meeting held on Monday 20th March 2017 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s office
Present: Diana Monahan and Lesley Mackay

Apologies: David Storr, Mike Troke, John Gibson, Paul Monahan and Nina Smith 
Minutes of the meeting held on 30th January 2017.  David Taylor was present, rather than David Storr.  With this amendment the minutes were approved as correct. 
Matters arising: Lamp Room & Signal Box:  Nothing further to report.   
Timing of buses to Old Town:  Nothing further to report. 

Accessibility measures:  An email had been received by the Sustainable Transport Group asking for seating near lifts.  Mike Troke has received information from Network Rail about their plans which is not sufficiently detailed.  Mike is seeking further information.  Action:  Mike Troke
Funding applications:  The tool storage box and tools have now been purchased and installed.  The tool box is too large to fit underneath the table as planned.  We shall seek advice from Richard Isaac about this.  Thanks to David Storr for procuring the tools and box and to Paul Monahan for assembling it.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Renewal of planters/window boxes.  These have now been replaced.  A new planter has been filled with compost and planted with flowers by David Taylor and Lesley.
Publicity:  Many thanks to Diana for undertaking our publicity recently.
A-board: Nothing further to report.  Action:  David Storr
Book Exchange:  In Kathy’s absence there was nothing to report.

Piano tuner:  An invoice was submitted by the piano tuner directly to Richard Isaac, contrary to our instructions.  We hope to clarify the position when a meeting is held with Richard on 3rd April.  Action:  Lesley Mackay
Website:  Diana is continuing to update the website.  All the technical issues now seem to be sorted out.
Presentation Evening:  Publicity for this presentation by Peter Jeffrey: The Trials and Tribulations of the Railway Pioneers – at work! at Hope Baptist Chapel (side Entrance) on Wednesday 29th March has been produced by Diana Monahan and circulated widely. Volunteers are needed to help at this event.  Action: All members
Bookcase for Waiting Room, on Platform One:  Many thanks to Paul Monahan for supplying his own bookcase.  This addition makes the waiting room look much friendlier.
Watering of flowers tubs:  Temporarily, Diana has taken over this weekly task. Other volunteers are required.  Action:  All members

Chair’s Report:  In David Storr’s absence there was nothing to report.
Treasurer’s Report:  In David Storr’s absence there was nothing to report. 
Northern Railway:  David Storr, David Taylor and Lesley are to meet with Richard Isaac on 3rd April to discuss further the new style of Community Station Adoption groups and will report back in due course.  

Working Party Report:  Bike Locker painting:  More work is required to be done when the weather is warmer. Hopefully this will take place before Easter
Liaison with BTP:  No liaison meetings have taken place recently. 

Any Other Business:
Rubbish from Pennine Housing flats:  This is being attended to by Network Rail in tandem with Northern Rail.  An update on progress is awaited.  

Exhibition of railway photographs:  Hebden Bridge Local History Society are happy to collaborate with FoHBS on this.  Because of Local History’s exhibition on First World War sponsored by HRTC is being held in September 2018, the first date the Town Hall can offer is March 2019.  This gives us plenty of time to apply for funding to the Town Forum, HRTC etc and to make decisions about the content.  This item to be on the agenda for our next meeting.
Any other business:  

10th Anniversary Celebrations: Ideas are sought for us to celebrate 10 years of the Friends this year.  Action:  All members
Station Car Park:  Plans for an extension to the Station Car Park have been revised.  This item will be discussed at the next meeting when, hopefully, Mike Troke can be present.  Action:  Mike Troke
Poems:  A group of local poets have kindly given us poems for display in our Information Boards.  These will be displayed on a rotational basis.  They can also be viewed on our website. 

Date of next meeting:  Monday 8th May 2017 at 6pm in the Station Manager’s office on Platform One

